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LINLITHGOW ACADEMY 

PARENT COUNCIL MEETING, SESSION 2015-16

Minutes of the meeting held on 30th May, 2016
Present:
Kate Signorini (Chair), Elspeth Brown (Vice-Chair), Laurie Boles, Catherine Morrison, Douglas Gray, Mark Fulton, May Geddes, Jo Smith, Karen Jarvis (Head Teacher), Jenny O’Donnell (Clerk)

Apologies: Rhona White (Teacher), Helen Boxall

1.  Minutes from the last meeting and matters arising
The draft minutes from the last meeting held on 02 February 2016 were approved. They are now available on the school website.

2  Study leave procedures 
S5 pupils were off for a whole month to study unless they were doing Nat 5s. The structure would be less complicated next year with all S4s being presented for National 5s.  

3. NEILL HUNTER: ‘CAMPUS COP’
Neill, who went to Linlithgow Academy himself, came to speak about coming back to Linlithgow as community officer after 22 years in response policing. His aim was to reinvest in the kids and tackle any problems in the community such as drugs, knife crime, alcohol, or anti-social behavior. He would be phasing in part time with Pupil Support to lend a hand with issues that needed a police point of view. He would split his time with Broxburn Academy.

In the instance of issues happening within the school, parents would be contacted in the first instance, with permission then granted to speak with pupils. He hoped to ‘nip things in the bud’ and avoid letting issues run on for too long. It had been 2-3 years since the police had had a cop based in the area. He would be showing his face in class and getting to know the kids. 

If anything happened outwith the school which had a legal aspect, he was happy to speak to anybody. Issues such as anti-social behavior or anything youth based would be fed back into the intelligence system to gauge a response. The police were putting talks together. Drug talks were hard hitting but necessary to hear. There was a need to tackle these subjects before issues arose.

Karen wanted to make the school’s relationship stronger with the police in order to ask questions and have them speak on issues when necessary; to have a visible presence in uniform at lunch times. 

Neill said that he was there to help, to show his face, and to share information at Careers evening; to chat about the job, improve relations, etc. It was mentioned that Broxburn could also give suggestions, i.e. as to how to best use our time. They had mentioned that the addition of a police presence had been useful as a preventative measure, as well, against ‘Illegal highs’ i.e. ecstasy. S5s had been covered but S6s had not yet heard the 15 min hard hitting presentation on ‘Ecstasy’. All years needed to hear this. PSE lessons would conduct these talks as well which was a positive thing. 

PC Hunter would be based in the Pupil Support office as well as at his office in the Linlithgow Police Station. A fair bit of his day would be working on traffic and at primary schools as well. He was flexible and could spend extra time here if needed. 

Karen added that ‘muck up day’ had been a bad experience. A nice morning had been planned for leavers ie. Breakfast, assembly, hoodies and photo booth but things had got out of hand with disruptive behavior from some of the pupils. She mentioned that Broxburn Academy had similar issues but had turned things round. There was the question of having a leaving ceremony with parents in the evening but this was ruled out. Evenings were not good for staff and kids were studying. Maybe we could give pupils the option of going home.

4. HEAD TEACHER REPORT 
Staffing:
Permanent offers made in Geography and RMPS.

A temporary offer made in Geography .

Ads for Permanent jobs in Art (retirement of M Stevenson) , Biology, Physics (retirement of E Fitzgerald), Business and temporary jobs in Biology and History .

Changes to the Bell: 
On 30th May a trial period will start of the bell only ringing at certain times of the day. The bell will ring

08.30/08.35, 11.30 and 14.00. This will create a calmer environment and hopefully reduce the pressure in corridors between classes. 
This change will be reviewed at the end of term. So far it has helped queues at lunch time. There are two rings: a warning bell and then another.
Website Update 
Elspeth, Malcolm Stalker and Karen met and did more work on the website. The structure is useful for updating and adding messages. Headings have been refined. Pictures sized right. It was a big challenge but it is looking far more user friendly and will be in place for the new session!

Merits Ceremony on the 8th June 
· Elaine Cook will be presenting 

· Two sessions as before 

· Process been quality assured this year 

Awards Ceremony
· Next session S4 SQA attainment will be recognised at Awards Ceremony 

· Awards Ceremony Speaker - Keith McDevitt, Scottish Government's Cyber Security Resilience Unit 

· Date for awards ceremony: 22nd or 29th September

Building works over Summer 
· HE being upgraded

· New doors in foyer.

5. TEACHER REPORT
No teachers present

6. PUPIL COUNCIL
S6 representatives had now left school. More voting was needed to get positions filled. New Chair: Rachel Reid. Vice Chair: Adam Bumstead. They were ‘on the ball’ and starting their work now. 

7. HIGH LEVEL REVIEW OF SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT 

(please refer to summary version on the school website)
7.1 Quick review of what was accomplished in 2015/16. 
Partnership between staff, parents and pupils with tracking and reports was good and communication was continually improving.

7.2 Senior school 
In terms of recommendations for presentation, we are better now for consistency. There is a single document to see the difference between grades etc, but in terms of recommendations there should be no surprises for pupils or parents.

7.3 Broad General Education (BGE) 
We still have a way to go with BGE. In terms of tracking periods, with teachers' capcity, there is a limit how much we can ask them to report. We are moderating BGE to improve levels, identify next steps and involve pupils.

7.4 Staff 
We can promote staff success through website. Stimulate in service sharing of best practice  and look at fundamental skills. Self reflection and target sessions.. CPD training sessions in the evenings. 

7.5 Course choices 
Pupils must be armed with information. They must be aware of their skills, I.e. If they are better in some areas than others. There is refining to be done but there are powerful tools to engage student before making choices. FAQs are good from parents’ point of view. 

7.6 Pathways and Career choices
Pathways information booklet in terms of levels Nat 4/5: Now that we’re on an even footing with our presentation model we can look at this booklet and put more thought into the different journeys represented. We can give more context about what the choices mean, before the end of the school year. Pathways include options not stay in school: There are more vocational opportunities than ever before. These are now accessible on the website. The Parent Council can suggest anecdotal evidence for the booklet. We can make our support teams’ roles more clear and the role of people outwith the school.

7.7 Self Evaluation
We can reflect on procedures. We did involve parents and pupils in (Valued self evaluation) VSE this year. We looked across the whole school and looked specifically at the third year experience. Next year we can look at sharing a methodology to start small in order to aim big. The VSE is a good tool at every level. We went through quality indicators of where we felt we were. 98% enjoyed being engaged. The review process added clarity. 

7.8 The School Improvement Plan
This has been a standing agenda item. Next year we can focus more on using this as a good tool/reference point, 

7.9 Parental Engagement 
This needs to be strengthened; the partnership between home and school. How do we bring in the bottom end. We can offer home support and workshops to instill confidence in those who are not involved in activities. The middle cohort need the most attention. We need to focus on building confidence and make sure individuals are not slipping through the net.

7.10 Pupil Engagement
Often the Parent Council chooses issues around parents but there are innovative approaches to widen the reach and engage kids in learning. We need to encourage a growth mind set. There is a self esteem link. 6th years are a void here. They are disengaged. CfE provides opportunities but it is a national issue. We need to have more depth in answering questions on parental engagement and learning, and in building self esteem and confidence. Is there a gender gap to narrow? Actually boys are doing exceptionally well, so this is not a big issue at LA. What we need is to raise attainment: to move from attaining one Higher up to 3 Highers for all students; to steer away from a purely academic approach to more of an attainment approach. Move way from concept of 6 Highers to 6 subjects.

ACTION: To set the program for he coming year at the AGM. 

8. MEETING DATES
To be sent out 
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Head Teacher expressed heartfelt thanks to the Parent Council and to Rebecca Carey (Pupil Council) for her input over the school year. 
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